
 
 

STATE OF WASHINGTON 
 

ENERGY FACILITY SITE EVALUATION COUNCIL 
 

PO Box 43172    Olympia, Washington  98504-3172 

 

 
 
December 6, 2019 
 
 
Mr. Owen Hurd 
President 
TUUSSO Energy, LLC 
500 Yale Avenue North 
Seattle, WA 98109 
 
Subject:  Columbia Solar Project, Docket No. EF-170823; Order No. 878: Reinstatement of Site Certification  

Dear Mr. Hurd,  

Order No. 877, dated September 5, 2019, suspended site certification for the Columbia Solar Project (Columbia 
Solar) and included requirements in order for reinstatement of certification. On November 25, 2019 at a special open 
meeting the Energy Facility Site Evaluation Council (EFSEC or Council) approved TUUSSO Energy’s (TUUSSO) 
written request for reinstatement of site certification for Columbia Solar. A copy of signed Order No. 878 reinstating 
the Columbia Solar certification is enclosed for your records.  

As you know, the reinstatement of certification is subject to the condition that the EFSEC Manager work with the 
certificate holder to develop a recommended adjustment of the amount of the deposit to be required by the Council 
under RCW 80.50.071(2)(a). I am eager to begin work with you towards the timely and thorough completion of this 
effort.  

On a more general note, EFSEC is pleased to resume work on Columbia Solar and we are looking forward to 
continuing the project work for the development and completion of Columbia Solar. 

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions. I can be reached at (360) 664-1363, or at 
sonia.bumpus@utc.wa.gov. 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Sonia E. Bumpus 
EFSEC Manager 
 
Attachment: Order 878 
 
cc:    Jason Evans, TUUSSO VP 

Kathleen Drew, EFSEC Chair 
Timothy L. McMahan, Stoel Rives LLP 

 Jonathan Thompson, EFSEC AAG 
 Ami Kidder, EFSEC 
 Mark Johnson, UTC Director 
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